From: MEA <meaarlington@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, Nov 25, 2015 at 8:44 AM

Subject: Approval to appoint new Tree Committee member

To: Dan Dunn <dunster@dandunn.org>

Dan,

Please see attached letter of introduction from John Ellis, Arlington resident. The Tree Committee has voted to approve his appointment to the Tree Committee. We ask for your approval as well.

Thank you in advance,

Mary Ellen Aronow

To: Arlington MA Tree Committee

Dear Chairs,

I would like to submit my name for approval to join the Town of Arlington Tree committee as a member. I have been an Arlington home owner since 1999 and currently live on Teel st with my wife and young children. I am employed by Optics For Hire, a company I founded in 2002 which has offices in Arlington, Minsk, Belarus and Lviv, Ukraine.

I am a gardening amateur and enjoy working with technology. Several years ago I developed a crowd sourced plant and flower identification site called <a href="https://www.mistersmartyplants.com">www.mistersmartyplants.com</a> which is still online and has helped ID plants for people all over the world.

On the tree committee, I hope to continue to work on some of the projects I worked on as a volunteer including the door tags and the gator bag flyers now used by the town.

Thank you for your consideration.

Jun Illin

Sincerely,

John Ellis

59 Teel St